

CSCC Solo Committee Monthly Meeting  
May 20, 2009  
Coco's Restaurant – Covina, CA

## MEETING MINUTES

Meeting called to order at 7:50 p.m. by Chairman, Mike Simanyi.

Roll Call:

1. CASOC
2. GRA
3. Team Blew
4. No Bucks
5. PSCC
6. SCNAX
7. **Absent:** TCC

**Chairman:** Mike mentioned that Max was sorry he couldn't be at the meeting; however, he had work issues.

There was a brief discussion as to possibly moving the meeting night to Thursday. Also discussed venue change. Renee to check on possible venue at 57/60 Freeway area.

Mike reported on the GRA event. He commended Navis for being successful on handling the people at the Practice. Kudos to GRA. Discussed course design – Mike suggested that we give competitors greater courses that will insight them to come back. A brief discussion ensued stating that the course designer should be able to be flexible regarding changes offered.

Mike suggested that clubs should support the Jr. Karts & share entries at their practices. Mike pointed out; however, this is a suggestion to all clubs, not mandatory.

There was a lengthy discussion regarding Pre-Pay vs Non-Pre Pay at Registration for the GRA Championship. Curt "whined" about having to stand in line so long. It was decided, unanimously, that we will only have two lines – Pre-registered and non-pre-registered.

Briefly touched on the possibility of having a Novice/Ladies School sometime in October or November.

**Treasurer's Report:** KJ reported that we running at a slight loss. Discussed the \$800 loss at Motorsports event. It was pointed out that we may have to take a closer look at it in the future.

Mike Simanyi sent a mass e-mail out to all the Motorsports participants. Kudos to Mike.

There was a brief discussion regarding Chiefs for FSAE Practice on Sunday after the FSAE West event. It was again pointed out that we need new people to step up to the plate.

**Vice Chairman:** No report.

**Minutes:** Renee apologized for the lateness of the minutes. **Motion made and seconded to accept minutes as corrected. Vote taken, motion carried unanimously.**

**Membership Report:** Gio reported the following: Balance in Pay Pal account is \$462.19. This amount includes 6 new points cards, the balance is Lone Pine entries. As of this date, 6 new points cards have been issued.

Number of points cards per club are:

1. No Bucks – 79
2. CASOC – 57
3. PSCC – 58
4. GRA – 50
5. Team Blew – 48
6. SCNAX – 35
7. TCC – 25.

Will Kalman removed Morgan +4, SVTOA & PFM from the main website.

**Cal Club Report:** Gayle was unable to attend; however, she sent a report, via Mike Simanyi. Cal Club RE, Steve Staveley would like to coordinate another event with Solo possible Sept./Oct. A discussion followed regarding articles pertaining to Solo in the So Pac News. Renee once again advised everyone that whatever we submit will be printed in the So Pac News; however, no one has stepped up to the plate to submit anything. John Stewart volunteered to write articles for So Pac News and the Blast. There was a lengthy discussion regarding articles & photos being submitted to So Pac News. Curt Luther advised Committee that he would like to take a crack at it at the next event.

Additional discussion regarding information submitted to Sports Car Magazine. It was suggested that we possibly consider inviting Cal Club Racers to Solo 2.

**Lot Report:** Mike asked if we could get a November and October date. It was agreed upon that we would once again use Thanksgiving weekend as a Practice, Ladies School and Championship. Renee to advise Brian Geye. Also would like a possible early November date.

**Equipment Report:** Two of three new windows have been installed in motorhome, look good.

**Timing Report:** Jayson Woodruff has requested to borrow or rent surplus timing equipment for Speed Ventures event. It was agreed upon by the Committee that if there is a conflicting event, the timing equipment would not be lent out, as we need the equipment for the No \$ event.

San Diego questioned why we have so many problems with Timing. There was a brief discussion regarding the large monitor and wireless mike.

**Rules Chair Report:** George Schilling asked that we revisit Novice situation in the rules, possibly in July or August..

**OLD BUSINESS:**

**Lone Pine Event:** Renee requested to rent the Motorhome at no cost because it is a charity event. Unanimous agreement.

**FSAE Event:** Mike announced that we need 12” cones for the FSAE event and our budget does not allow for the expense. He has requested 50% of the \$7500 down to cover costs for FSAE event. Tabled aside until next meeting.

Bill Schenker has requested his average for GRA event. Renee Angel requested her average for April event and September event. No dissensions, averages approved.

**NEW BUSINESS:**

Possible new competitor, Eric \_\_\_\_\_ attended meeting as he is interested in getting involved in our sport.

Sebastian Rios loves the hand-washing station at the events. Keep them coming.

Meeting adjourned at 9:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Renee Angel  
Secretary, CSCC Solo Committee